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Many citizens are not familiar with sign regulations that apply to yard sale signs, political signs, and real estate signs.  No sign, except for traffic control signs and signs erected by government entities to aid the traveling public, may be placed upon the public right-of-way.  This is a State law, a County regulation, and a City ordinance, so there is not an exception within the City of Trussville.  Signs may not be placed upon utility poles, trees, street sign posts, or light posts.  Further no sign may be placed by an individual upon publicly owned property, such as parks or government facilities.  

Yard sale signs and real estate signs may only be erected upon the property where the yard sale is to take place, or on the lot or plot of land that is offered for sale or for lease.  They may not be placed at the end of the street with an arrow pointing to the location of the sale.  

Political signs may be placed upon private property with the permission of the property owner.  Since this is an election year, candidates and their supporters should be careful in the placement of these signs, so that they are not removed from the right-of-way.

The public right-of-way consists not only of the paved street, but also the area behind the curbline that contains underground utility lines and utility poles and sidewalks.  Most subdivision streets have a 50’ wide right-of-way with the street and curbs taking approximately 27’ leaving 11.5’ behind the curb for utilities and sidewalks.  The actual residential lot does not extend to the pavement, but only to the right-of-way line.  Thus no sign should be placed closer that 12’ behind the curbline or 25’ from the center line of the street.  The right-of-way along collector streets and thoroughfares can vary from 50’ to more than 300’ depending on the area.

If you need additional information concerning signs, please contact City Hall at 655-7478 or the Engineering and Inspections office at 655-5483.

